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Heller Fights for County Control of Roads
(Washington, DC) – Today, U.S. Congressman Dean Heller (R- Carson City) took to the House floor to fight Congressman Mark Udall’s (D-CO) amendment to effectively close off county roads on any land managed by the U.S. Department of Interior.  The amendment was offered to the fiscal year 2008 Interior, Environment, and Related Agencies Appropriations bill (H.R. 2643).   
“This amendment will close down thousands of critically important roads in Nevada in our rural communities.  Forcing Nevada’s counties to pay for expensive and lengthy litigation just to use the roads in their counties – roads which they already maintain – is just ridiculous.  These roads provide access to private land, hunters and other recreational users, mineral development opportunities which creates jobs.  I will continue to fight this provision as it moves through the legislative process,” said Heller.  
In 1866, Congress passed what is known as Revised Statute 2477 (R.S. 2477) to allow the construction of roads over public lands.  While R.S. 2477 has since been repealed, continued recognition of pre-existing access to roads constructed under the statute has been preserved.  The Udall Amendment removes this recognition, and with it the ability for counties to receive R.S. 2477 rights-of-way access administratively through the Department of the Interior.  Future access would require determinations to be made through costly and time consuming court rulings.
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